
                               SEPTEMBER  2019

                          
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

                                                      

Hello, RGC members:  

Hope you all have had a great 2019 so far and have been able
to get out with your friends and play in our tournaments.  As a kid,
it seemed like summers lasted forever, but now you blink and a

whole year has gone by.  It ain't quite done yet, though, and we
still have eight events left on the 2019 tournament calendar.  So, make the most of your
membership  and  get  out  and  play.   Now is  also  a  good time to  renew your  RGC
membership for the upcoming 2019 - 2020 season.  

In this, my last, letter as President, I want to thank the members of the Board for all of
their efforts in keeping the club running smoothly.  They volunteer their time, and there
are many days (and nights) during the year when it isn't easy for them to balance club
duties with family, work, or other personal matters.  We have a club that offers a full
yearly plate of activities, and without the Board members that gas it up and make it run
there would be crickets chirping out there.  If you've had a bad day on the course, or are
otherwise unhappy about an issue and you want to discuss it with a Board Member,
please be mindful of the above during your conversation. 



Our upcoming elections for the 2019 - 2020 Board will be held at 6:30pm, Thursday,
September  19th,  at  the  Diamond Oaks  snack  bar.   Another  important  issue  to  be
addressed at this meeting will  be the question of whether to permanently adopt the
Palmer Tees, or revert to a prior version of using the Blue/White tee boxes. 

The  last  item  for  me  to  make  note  of  is  the  2019  RGC  Christmas  party  in  early
December.   Please  see  the  newsletter  message  by  Steve  Hiett  who  has  more
information  about  the upcoming venue at  Timber  Creek.  Our  Christmas parties are
always a good value, with good food, drinks and prizes for all  who attend.  Keep in
mind, you don't have to be a member to buy a ticket,  so bring all  your friends and
neighbors who may be interested in a good holiday activity.  I hope to see you all there. 

It's been a pleasure serving as your RGC President for the 2018 - 2019 RGC season,
and I thank everyone who has offered kind words and helped me along the way.  See
you all on the course!
 
Dennis Foxx 
President

    
 
                    
                                     

                                       



VICE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

                 
Here is your final newsletter of the 2019 season from your Vice President and I have 
some important information for everyone. We have our Election for the new board 
members for the 2020 season. The voting will be at the next club open meeting. The 
open meeting in next Thursday the 19th of September at the Legends at Diamond Oaks.
Here is who is running for the positions

PRESIDENT:                                                       Steve Hiett
VICE PRESIDENT:                                              Dave Arellano
SECRETARY:                                                      Paul Wilson
TREASURER:                                                     Paul Christianson
TOURNAMENT BOOKKEEPER:                       Charlie Aichele & Harry Wharf
MEMBER AT LARGE                                         Rico Johnson
                                                                            Frank Serra
                                                                            Karry Przepiorski

     I encourage everyone to come out and vote. Not only vote for the election but also 
vote for or against the adoption of the Palmer tees as a permanent tournament tee box.

     On another note we have the Christmas Party coming up in a few months. It will be 
held on Friday December 13th from 6-10pm and it is open to everyone, not only 
members of our club so feel free to invite a friend or two if you want. We will have a 
great venue at Timber Creek Ballroom. The dinner will be Tri-tip and Chicken with sides 
and a salad. It will be a serve yourself buffet so bring a big appetite. We will also have a 
bartender in the ballroom so no need to walk out to the bar to get your beverages. We 
will also have dessert after dinner. I am still working on the music portion for dancing 
after dinner. There will be gifts for all members and also a 50/50 raffle for a cash prize 
and a Raffle for a grand prize. Look for the attached flyer with the details for the Party 
and hope to see everyone there.

Steve Hiett
Vice President

                                           
RULES CHAIRPERSON



It's time for some fall golf, it will be nice to finally get some cooler weather. I would like 
to mention a couple rules that everyone may not understand and that have actually 
come up this year in tournament play. 

             6.2b, specifically the restrictions on moving teeing markers. The tee markers 
are set by the tournament director and can not be moved to improve your stance. This 
is a general penalty (2 stroke penalty) if the markers are accidentally moved, for 
example you trip over one, they just need to be replaced no penalty. 

          The other rule is 15.2a. A players ball came to rest up against a rake near a 
bunker. Under the rules you are allowed to move the obstruction with no penalty. 

The ball rolls off the top of the slope down the hill to a much better lie. The player 
wanted to play it where it came to rest, but under the rule it must be placed back in its 
original position prior to moving the rake. 

          Have a great rest of the year and as always, hit it long and straight. 

Rules Chairperson 

Steve Taylor 



                                TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE

           

The 2019 golfing season is 3/4 done. This quarter has been a busy 
one after the weather issues from earlier in the year.

 We had the 54 hole team championship, NCGA Senior 4 ball, the 
NCGA Net AM, Club Championship and Just finished the Invitational 
and Labor Day tournament.

Congratulation goes out to all the Qualifiers representing the Club, the Overall Club 
Champion David Bills, and all the Flight Winners. We still have many events left, 
including our annual Monterey trip (Pacific Grove and Quail Lodge), so get out and take 
advantage of them. 

This year Roseville Golf Club will be the Defending Champion of the Rose Cup, the 
Qualifier will be the same as last year. This annual event is a competition between 
Timber Creek, Wood Creek, Diamond Oaks, and Sierra View Country Club and is for 
exclusive bragging rights to the coveted “Rose Cup” trophy. So enter and get involved in
this qualifier and help us retain the trophy. 

We are starting to put together all RGC events for 2020, with the great turn out we had 
at the Day on The Oaks we are planning to add 2 more of them and possible move 3 of 
the 6 to Woodcreek.

Thank you,

 Jesse Sierra 

Tournament Director



HANDICAPPER’S MESSAGE

                                                          

Hi everybody, not only am I the Handicap Chairperson but I'm also the 
Club Ambassador so I am wearing two hats.

Starting January 1, 2020, GHIN will no longer exist.  It will be replaced by the World 
Handicap System (WHS).  WHS is combination of USGA and five other associations 
around the world.  A couple of changes you will see:  

Handicap indexes will be calculated from the best 8 out of 20 scores. Under the 
old system, it was 10 out of 20.

Net Double Bogey will be maximum hole score for posting. This replaces 
Equitable Score Control.

Course condition adjustments that considers the impact of abnormal course and 
weather conditions might have on a player's performance each day.

Handicaps will be revised daily instead of twice a month.

The maximum handicap index will be 54.0 regardless of gender.

More information will be coming.

NCGA has an online travel and entertainment portal that has discounts for hotels, 
tickets to sporting events, theater and concerts.  to access, https://ncga.org/ncga-go/.  

If you have any questions, please contact me at either handicap@rosevillegolfclub.com 
or 
(916) 782-3579.
See ya
Gary A Krohn
Handicap Chairperson

https://ncga.org/ncga-go/
mailto:tourney@rosevillegolfclub.com


2019 Roseville Golf Club Christmas Party
(Non-members welcome)

Friday December 13th 2019 @
Timber Creek Ballroom

7050 Del Webb Blvd Roseville, CA

$40.00 per person 
Cash Bar in Ballroom
Doors open at 6pm

Dinner served at 6:30
Self-serve Bufee

Reservatons accepted untl December 9th

Music before dinner and afer for dancing

DINNER MENU

Mixed Green Salad
Breast of Chicken W/Lemon Bueer & Capers

Sliced Tri-tp
Green Beans

Mashed Potatoes
Rolls & Bueer

Iced Tea & Lemonade

DESSERT

Cofee, Cookies, Bronnies & Cake

Reservations can be made online at www.rosevillegolfclub.com or you can mail check with 
this form to P.O. Box 248 Roseville CA 95678

NAME_______________________________NUMBER ATTENDING__________ x $40

http://www.rosevillegolfclub.com/


ROSEVILLE GOLF CLUB

OPEN MEETING &

ELECTION

Thursday

September 19th, 2019

6:30 PM

DIAMOND OAKS

LEGENDS AND HEROES

SNACK BAR

     Refreshments will be served






